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The Town of Arpin will hold their regular monthly meeting, September 11th |
2018 at 7:00 p.m. with in the fire department building.
The Town of Arpin opened their regular monthly minutes at 7:00 p.m. all board
members were present except one
Residents: Roy Koopman
Non-residents: Luke Bravener
Approve Monthly Minutes of July: MOTION (Bouma, Gehrke) to accept the
minutes as read. Carried 3-0
Financial report was reviewed.
Monthly Bills: MOTION (Gehrke, Shupe) move to approve the monthly bills
Building permits: MOTION (Gehrke, Bouma) accept the certified survey map for
Troy Weichelt. Carried 3-0
Fire Department report: discussion, Fire department would like to thank Tim
Spindler for helping them with the overhead door
Fall referendum: MOTION (BOUMA to accept the resolution 2018-01 and
referendum question. Carried 3-0
Road Work/Condition update: -
2018 road work: MOTION (Shupe, Gehrke) put in the new culverts on Butternut
and will need to go up for bids. Carried 3-0
Discussion\action of plow truck : MOTION (Shupe, Bouma) to buy the plow
truck from Auburndale if all is clear with regulations. Carried 3-0
Grader: maintenance needs to be done and thereafter will continue to look
as selling it
Cemetery update:
Burial fees: MOTION (Shupe, Gehrke) Gravesites is 150, Maintenance is 150,
Cremation is 50 and an additional 50 for maintenance, Each cremation thereafter
will be 50 burial and 50 maintenance Carried 3-0
Library update: Many activities are scheduled for fall. Discussion of repairing the
outside of the building.
Set the preliminary budget date: Start with a preliminary date of September 11,
2018




Public input: no dicussion
Monthly mail reviewed:
Future agenda items: 2018 Road work, Culverts, Grader, Plow truck, Preliminary
budget, Amendment of budget catergories
Adjourn: MOTION (Gehrke, Bouma) to adjourn the monthly meeting. Carried 3-0
Respectfully submitted,
Shelly Grimm, Clerk




